## **WBBA Board Meeting Minutes**

## September 1, 2015

The meeting was called to order by President Cara Shores as she welcomed everyone.

Treasurer Diane Sayers gave the treasury report. Outstanding fees need to be paid. Rockathon sponsorship sales need to be made and turned in. The actual deadline is October 31, but we really need them by the Rockathon September 18.

VP John Wolfe reported on the progress of Rockathon, reporting on the nights activities. Including a new one this year, the Log Jump from the TV show Wipe Out. We need coordinators for the prizes, Ultimate Frisbee and games.

Bartow Exhibition is scheduled for September 21 at 7:00pm. Volunteers need to be there by 5:30. Pre-printed T-shirts will be sold at this event, and orders taken once sold out. We will be using the Football Concession stand at the home stands. The grills and equipment will be moved there for this event.

Jodi Goldermann is in charge of the Fruit Sale Fundraiser this year. It is scheduled to begin September 28. We will have more options this year, including mandarins, apples and triple packages. The fruit orders will come in the week after Thanksgiving.

Jodi is also handling the Belk Sale beginning October 7. Tickets are \$5 and will be used as a \$5 discount for the customer. See Jodi for tickets.

Our Mattress Sale Fundraiser is scheduled for October 3. This is a no effort fundraiser. All we need to do is advertise the sale and give out coupons. The company handles the rest.

The Boothill BBQ Boston Butt Roast sale orders need to be turned in by September 25. They are \$35 each. Money should be collected at the time of orde

A good portion of the fundraiser proceeds need to be put into the New Uniform Fund.

2<sup>nd</sup> VP Dewayne McCreary reported on Spirit Wear sales. See Kim Cheeck or Melinda McCreary to place orders. The order forms are ready. We also have "31" bags available again. This year we will be selling T-shirts at the home games. We will also have one more t-shirt order for students and parents.

Jennifer Stephens, in charge of uniforms, reported that dryer sheets have been placed in all of the uniform bags to help keep them fresh. There was a suggestion to check into possibly using the Football Washers and Dryers to clean our uniforms instead of volunteers taking them home.

COO Troy Jordan reported that SpeedPro in Marietta will be wrapping the trailers.

Troy also reported the Crew Cats would be working on the props this week in hopes of having them finished for practices next week.

Melissa Hall and Stephanie Wallace reported that chaperone spots for the first three games had been filled. The next several practices are covered as well. Please let them know if you can volunteer as a chaperone.

Cara again suggested that we all ask someone new to help in order to get more parents familiar with the boosters. She reported that we also need someone to volunteer to take on the responsibility of acquiring Corporate Sponsors. The packets are ready for this purpose.

Mr. Willoughby updated us on the show and practices, as well as the dates and locations for our upcoming competitions. They will be October 3 at Central of Carrolton High, October 17 at Rockmart High, and October 24 at Creekview High.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 6.

Recorded by: Phyllis Kendricks, Secretary